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Newsletter #10 
Thursday 2nd July 2020 

Week 12 Term 2 

Principal’s Message  

 

Tena koutou katoa. Nga mihi nui kia koutou. 

 

This has been a very long and very strange term, however it is good to 

end the term with school back to normal. To be honest, the teachers 

and children are certainly due a break as they are beginning to look 

tired and in some cases, scratchy.  

Just think, last holidays we were all in lockdown and the neighbourhood was as far as we could go, 

this time I hope you are able to enjoy getting away, even if it’s to the Base or the movies. Just being 

able to do so is something to celebrate. Rest and recreation is definitely the prescription for these 

holidays. Last day of term is this Friday 3rd July, Term 3 starts Monday 20th July. 

It was great to see so many parents watching 

their children, putting the dances they learned 

at ’Footsteps’, into practise at the school 

disco. The children certainly looked like they 

were having a great time. Thank you to the 

Friends of the School for organising the 

sausages and drinks.  

 

 

Today we meet with Mrs O’Callaghan to show her the books we purchased with her generous gift of 

$3,000. A photo will be put on face book. We are so extremely grateful for this wonderful gift. 

 

All the best for a great mid-year, we ask for God’s 

blessing for safe travels and activities.  

 

God Bless  

Jane Rutherford 

 

 



 

This Weeks’ Birthdays 

Happy Birthday from everyone at St Pius X 

June 

29th—Vaishnavi Rm 4 & James Rm 6 

30th—Matthew—Rm 7 

July 

2nd—Isach Rm 7 & Lorenzo Rm 1A 

Are just about 
here again!!!!  

Click on the following link to 
see what holiday programmes 

are available  

http://www.stpius.school.nz/1/

file_sets/20-school-holiday-programmes 

Or you can go to our website—
www.stpius.school.nz and click on 
School Holiday Programmes.  

Parents, please get your children 
to search at home, cars, bags 
for library books and return 

them as soon as possible to the 
School Library. Thank you 

 

MELVILLE HIGH SCHOOL 

will be visiting our Year 8 students on Friday 24th July 

at 11.00am  

Open Day and Information Evening will be held on 

Thursday 6 August starting at 9.30am in the Melville 

High School Hall and the Information Evening will 

begin in the Glenice Gallagher Library at 6.00pm. 

Click HERE to visit our 

face book page  

Kowhai—great work cleaning up in the gully! 

A  BIG thank you to Tilila’s Nan for 

donating these wonderful 

costumes. Perfect for the Juniors’ 

Incentive Day.  

http://www.stpius.school.nz/1/file_sets/20-school-holiday-programmes
http://www.stpius.school.nz/1/file_sets/20-school-holiday-programmes
https://www.facebook.com/GirlGuidingNZ/

